
 
 

President Schlissel, members of the Board of Regents, and Executive Officers of the University, 
I am pleased and honored to submit the following report to you on behalf of the Central Student 
Government. Below is a brief update of our activities, operations, and goals as we continue to 
serve the students of this University. 
 
Financial Report - Calendar Year 2015 

 
●   Some highlights of the Central Student Government’s (CSG) Financial Report for the 

2015 calendar year include:  
○   $50,000 increase in allocated funds, and $427,000 total, to 230 student 

organizations;  
○   $21,000 increase in allocated funds to University of Michigan Departments, 

including Michigan Dining and the Central Campus Recreation Building (CCRB); 
and  

○   $58,000 reduction in Travel, Hosting, and Transportation Fees.  
 
Summer Assembly 

 
●   The Summer Assembly continues to hold regular meetings to allocate money to student 

organizations. Thus far, in its two meetings, the Summer Assembly has allocated $22,850 
to 15 student groups ranging from Multicultural Greek Organizations to the Hispanic 
Student Dental Association (HSDA). The SSA still has $7,150 to distribute.  

 
Cross-Student Government Collaboration 

 
●   From June 4-6, I attended the National Campus Leadership Council’s (NCLC) President 

Leadership Summit (PLS) in Washington D.C. More than 180 student body presidents 
from across the country gathered to discuss pressing campus issues, including state 
higher educational funding, sexual violence, mental health, and the balance between free 
speech and inclusivity. In addition to connections with many student leaders, I brought 
back a number of different prospective ideas and initiatives from this summit that the 
University of Michigan would be well served to implement.  

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
David Schafer 
President, Central Student Government 
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President Schlissel, members of the Board of Regents, and Executive Officers of the University, it is my 

pleasure and honor to submit the following report to you on behalf of the University of Michigan-

Dearborn Student Government (SG). We truly appreciate this opportunity to inform you on all the 

initiatives Student Government is working on throughout the year. 

Commitments to Sexual Assault Prevention In October 2015, UM-Dearborn - in collaboration with 

Student Government, WGST department, Women’s Resource Center, and several departments across 

campus - won a grant through the state for over $38,000 to promote sexual assault awareness and 

prevention programming. We are now in the final stages of committing to summer training programs, 

which include bystander training, consent training, Title IX training, and SAFE training. Utilizing the 

train-the-trainer model, a core group of administrators and students will become master trainers, and will 

educate the campus community throughout this year and beyond. SG has also had the privilege of 

providing student input in regards to bringing Haven and Haven Plus (for graduate students) to campus. 

The University has purchased a 3-year contract for the online training software so all incoming students 

will understand the critical issues of sexual assault, relationship violence, stalking, and sexual harassment 

– among students, faculty and staff. Lastly, Student Government has continued to advocate for a sexual 

assault survey to be conducted on campus. A commitment has been made to conduct a survey by 

February 2017, if not sooner. I am so excited to have been a part of such critical projects.  

Student Workers’ Satisfaction Survey: There is typically an annual survey distributed to faculty and staff 

to help evaluate their working environments and provide valuable insight on shared issues to address. 

Student Government, in collaboration with Human Resources and the Office of Business Affairs, has 

produced a satisfaction survey specifically for student workers on campus. This will be used to gather 

valuable data on students’ perspectives on working at the University of Michigan-Dearborn. We are 

currently structuring the benchmarks and implementation methods. It is projected to be conducted in July. 

We are confident that this survey will not only allow students to feel like valuable workers, but will also 

allow for data-driven reforms (if found necessary) to promote the best working environments for all 

campus community employees.  

Thank you for taking the time to read this update regarding the work done by the UM-Dearborn Student 

Government, and thank you for your commitment to the University of Michigan System and its students.  

Best Regards, 

Fiana Arbab 

President, UM-Dearborn Student Government    




